
 

 

 

 
 

Press Communiqué 
 

Metro Express Project 

Reconfiguration of the junction of Swami Sivananda Avenue and Sadally Road, Vacoas  

The public is hereby informed that construction works pertaining to the Metro Express Project 
will be carried out at the junction of Swami Sivananda Avenue and Sadally Road, Vacoas           
as from Monday 18 October 2021 and for a period of 4 months in two stages.   
 
The existing road configuration at the intersection will be modified to allow for the safe execution 
of the works. 
  
Traffic signs and controls will be set up to inform and guide road users on the approach to the 
works area. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area 
and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.  
 
The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation and 
collaboration of the public.    
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